Hathersage Parish Council

Minutes of a meeting held at Hathersage Memorial Hall
 on 4 August 2009. 
Present – Councillors A Cook, D Jackson, R Olle & A Schofield.  
In attendance – CF Cave (Treasurer), J Robins (Clerk) & PCSO A Boswell
Councillor Jackson was elected Chair for the meeting.
Public participation

1. There were no members of the public present.
2. There was no report from District Councillors
3. PCSO gave a report.  There had been 7 crimes in the last month, 3 of theft, 1 burglary, 1 drug offence, 1 threatening behaviour and 1 domestic assault. There had been 1 traffic accident and 2 calls for service regarding sheep. Gala week had passed without incident.
King George’s Field Trust

1. Income this month has been £190, £103 from the 100 Club and £87 CCLA interest.
2. There had been no requests for donations.
3. Accounts for payment. The schedule of accounts for payment totalling £25.00 was approved.

Council meeting

1. Apologies.
Apologies for absence had been received from Cllrs Cartledge, Donald, Rodgers, Shuttleworth, Tibenham & Wilkinson. 
2. Members declaration of interest.
Cllr Jackson and the clerk declared an interest in item 4.1. 
3. Minutes.
The minutes of the meeting held on 30 June 2009 were approved. 
4. Planning Applications.
4.1. NP/DDD/0609/0467, Morley Lodge, Main Road. Erection of garden fence. The Council had no objection to this application.

4.2. NP/DDD/0709/0595, 12 Ladybower Drive. Two storey rear extension to dwelling. The Council had no objection to this application.
4.3. Riverside Garden and Herb Centre. Application for certificate of lawful use – café and retail. This is not in the HPC area but the Council was asked if it had any knowledge of previous retail sales. Several councillors had visited the establishment and there had been a café and retail outlet there for many years. The Council thought it was an asset to the area.
5. Planning decisions.

5.1. NP/DDD/0308/0198, 4 Moorland Road. Appeal against refusal dismissed.
5.2. NP/DDD/ 0509/0406, Grangestones, Sheffield Road. Withdrawn.

6. Planning matters.

6.1. Planning Surgeries. PDNPA are holding planning surgeries on Thursday 24 September, 5.00 - 8.00 pm and at the Hathersage Methodist Church Hall Tuesday 13 October, 5.00 - 8.00 pm at Aldern House Bakewell. Bookings for the Hathersage surgery will open on 7 September and 28 September for Aldern House. This will be discussed further at the September meeting.
7. Financial matters

7.1. The monthly accounts as previously circulated were approved. 
7.2. Accounts for payment totalling £24,048.80 (including £1,018.10 VAT) as previously circulated were approved. 
7.3. Councillors Jackson and Schofield were authorised to sign cheques at the September meeting.
8. Risk assessment review. All the risk assessments were reviewed. Following the resignation of Cllr Mander, Cllr Schofield will now check the time sheets of pool staff to the number of hours paid. Other than that there were no amendments.
9. Insurance cover review. The insurance cover was reviewed. The bouncy castle and the clerk’s computer were removed from the list of items insured. The cover has been increased by 5% for buildings and 1% for other items insured. There were no other amendments. 
10. Employment.
10.1. Disciplinary & grievance procedures. These had been prepared by the treasurer with the assistance of Cllr Olle to comply with ACAS April 2009 Code of Practice1. The Council agreed to adopt the procedures and to review them annually.
                        10.2. Employment committee – members & powers/terms of reference. The Council agreed to the formation of an Employment committee. In view of the number of absentees the election of the committee was postponed until the September meeting. The clerk will do further research on staff committees in general and ask DALC for advice on its composition and terms of reference.
11. Correspondence.
11.1. A request had been received from St John’s Ambulance for permission to erect a marquee in front of the Parish Room on Friday 14 August for a promotional event. The Council approved this. The clerk will notify the vets of the event.
11.2. Request to purchase burial plot. A letter had been received from residents of the village asking to buy a burial plot. Their son had died many years ago and the graveyard in which he had been buried had fallen into disrepair. They therefore wished to purchase a family plot on which to put a headstone in his memory and for their own future use. This is the first time the Council has received a request of this nature and the clerk was asked to take further advice and report back to the next meeting when the Council will also discuss the possibility of setting up a memorial garden in the burial ground.
11.3. DDDC review of Public Conveniences. Cllr Cook offered to complete this on behalf of the Council.
11.4. DRCC membership application form 2009/10. The Council decided not to join.
11.5. Annual Parish Councils meeting – Derbyshire Police 15 September 2009(DALC 40/09).

11.6. County Council/Parish Council Liaison Forum 22 October 2009 (DALC 41/09).

11.7. Nominations for DALC President and Vice President (DALC 42/09). The Council did not make any nominations.
12. Village Matters.

12.1. Car park lease.  The tenants had requested 2 minor amendments to the terms of the lease agreed at the previous meeting. These were provision for the parking of the butchers’ van and an industrial waste bin for the butchers. The Council agreed to these amendments and the lease will be available for signing by the Council on 11 August. The clerk will arrange a Council meeting on Tuesday 11 August at 7.30 pm to enable the lease to be signed.
12.2. Youth Club Stanage Hall lease. Councillor Cook reported that the revised lease had not yet been received from the solicitors.
12.3. Hathersage Enclosure Award. Information still awaited from the Church.
12.4. School anniversary bench. The bench, including the plaque, is now in place at the school.

12.5. Dog bins. Cllr Tibenham had suggested that more dog bins should be placed in the village, particularly in the School Lane, Back Lane and Sheffield Road areas. The clerk will find out the cost of the bins and it will be discussed again at the September meeting.
12.6. Shuttleworth Memorial Lamp – overhanging trees. A meeting had been held between Cllrs Cook & Jackson and the owner of the trees, Kevin Hudson, who was surprised that complaints had been received as he had regularly cut back his trees and did not think there was a problem. He had last pruned them about a month ago. It appeared that he may have already cut back the branches that caused the complaint. The low shrubs close to the lamp are only just recovering from the culvert works and will be cut back in the autumn.

The fingerposts on the lamp were obscured from some directions but it was felt that this did not matter as these were not intended for motorists, who would use the normal DCC road signs. KH had cleaned the finger posts. Cllrs Cook & Jackson thought that there was only one branch which needed further attention as it was hanging quite low and would soon grow to touch the lamp. KH agreed to cut the branch down.

12.7. BBC. Possible programme on Hathersage. The Big Lottery Fund and the BBC have launched a Village SOS Programme.  The Village Plan Committee is still completing the application form which was taking longer than anticipated so it was not available for the meeting. Included in the application would be £75,000 for the pool surround and £60,000 for resurfacing the hard play area. The closing date for applications is 14 August.
12.8. Footpath Report no 21. This had been circulated. Thanks were expressed to the Footpaths Officer for his report.

12.9. The village caretaker has reported a damaged seat at the junction of Crossland Road and Sheffield Road. The clerk will arrange for its repair.
13. Recreation Committee.
13.1. The minutes of the meeting held on 2 July have been circulated. 
13.2. Proposed visit by children from Chernobyl. A letter had been received on behalf of the Chernobyl Children’s Project requesting that the children and their carers (approximately 30 in total) visit the pool free of charge on the afternoon of 18 August. The Council was pleased to support this.

13.3. Request for refund of season ticket. A swimmer who had purchased a season ticket but had been unable to use it had requested a refund. The Council approved a proportional refund from the date of the letter.

13.4. Request for half price season ticket. A swimmer who had been unable to swim at the beginning of the season had requested a half price season ticket. The Council refused this request as a season ticket may be purchased at any time during the season and still represented good value for money even if purchased in the middle of the season. 

13.5. Request for reduced tickets for holidaymakers. The Council did not think that this was feasible.

14. Bowling Club.
14.1. The Bowling Club wishes to remove the laurel hedge from the area adjoining Roslyn Road as it is damaging the householder’s boundary wall. The Council approved this request.

14.2. The Bowling Club wishes to build a fence between the pavilion and the green, on health and safety grounds, to prevent children jumping off. The Council agreed.

14.3. A resident on Back Lane had complained that her wall had been damaged by children climbing up it from the rear of the pavilion. She was concerned that a child might be injured and had asked the club to erect fences to prevent children gaining access. The police had been consulted and thought that fences would cause more problems. It was agreed to plant more shrubs to make access harder and to put a warning notice up.  The Council agreed to these measures.
15. Joint Councils’ Website.  
An initial design had been received from So Easy Websites. Councillors expressed concerns about the photograph montage at the top. A meeting of the joint website committee will take place on Tuesday 11 August at 7.35 pm to discuss the designs further.  
16. Joint Transport Committee Report. A meeting was held on 28 May and the minutes will be circulated in due course. Cllr  Olle reported that a vehicle speed activated sign would shortly be installed on Sheffield Road. She also reported concerns that waiting restrictions on Station Approach would not now be brought in. The committee is pursuing this.
17. Allotments Group. A request had been received from Hathersage & Outseats Allotments Group asking the Council to pay for the group to join the National Society of Allotments & Leisure Gardeners Ltd (NSALG) as agreed at the joint meeting on 19 September 2007. However, at the time of agreeing to pay the subscription, the Council was not aware that it was being asked to contribute to individual membership. The subscription is £2 per head and the Council thinks that anybody who is seriously interested in having an allotment should be willing to make a contribution of £2. The Council has already agreed to subsidise the cost of diverting the public footpath should it be necessary. The clerk will notify the Allotments Group.
18. Outseats Parish Council. Nobody from HPC had attended the July meeting. The minutes will be circulated in due course.
19. DDDC North Area Forum. Cllr Cartledge submitted the following report:
“There was pretty poor attendance with only just over a dozen Parish Councillors
and members of the public present. There were presentations from Derbyshire
Dales, the Fire and Rescue Service and the Police.
Derbyshire Dales is bringing some work forward and trying to use local
contractors particularly for public toilets which are being reviewed.  They are
looking to local partnerships with Parish Council to run toilets and this has
proved to be successful in some areas.  I understand it is the town toilets
that are being prioritised, but Hathersage could push itself forward.  Citizens
Advice is seeing much increased business due to the poor economic situation.  DDDC will have to make further cuts...
The Fire service has been renamed the Fire and Rescue Service which now properly
reflects the fact that most of their work is rescue, particularly from road
traffic accidents.  A lot of young people are involved in these and they are
working on training to make teenagers more careful and aware of the
consequences of road traffic accidents.  
I was reassured by the Police explanation for the much larger area assigned to a
senior officer, in our case, B Division, combining 3 old areas and run from
Buxton.  The number of officers on the ground is largely unchanged but the
force now has greater flexibility.
There was discussion about the closure of a road following a car crash.  The police
said that they now regard them as incidents to be properly investigated rather
than accept them as accidents.”
20 PDNPA Parishes Meeting. Cllr Cartledge submitted the following report: 

”There was the usual litany of problems regarding planning, parking, 4x4s off
road, social housing and loss of village facilities.  A number of issues raised
in the past were raised again and in a number of cases the Authority had not
taken action apparently promised some years ago, for example about giving
feedback when a planning decision goes against the Parish Council
recommendation.  Parish Council can always ask for feedback but were asked not
to do this too often.  
Officers were rather stung by comments from a number of people that the
authority remains poor at communicating, but it seems to be the case.  
More consultation documents are coming up later this year.”
21. Circulation Pack. The contents of the circulation pack were noted as follows:
Village Centre Group May & July minutes

Environment Group May minutes

HAG AGM minutes

HAG June minutes

DCC Derbyshire handyvan network

Derebyshire Constabulary “Have Your Say”

Fields In Trust Report & Accounts

The Playing Field

EMDA News

EMDA Regional Plan Partial Review

“The Clerk”

Clerks & Councils Direct.
DALC Circulars 22/2009 - 27/2009, 30/2009, 33/2009 – 39/2009
22.. Date of next meeting – 1 September 2009 at 19.30 in the Hathersage Memorial Hall, Sampson Room.
23. Items for information or next agenda. None
The meeting finished at 9.30 pm.
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